State of New Mexico Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department

Susana Martinez Governor

David MartinCabinet Secretary-Designate

Brett F. Woods, Ph.D. Deputy Cabinet Secretary **Fernando Martinez, Director** Mining and Minerals Division



June 12, 2013

Mr. Eric Jantz New Mexico Environmental Law Center 1405 Luisa Street, Suite 5 Santa Fe, NM 87505

RE: Request for Hearing, Permit Revision Request 13-2, Mt. Taylor Mine, Permit CI002RE

Dear Mr. Jantz:

The Mining and Minerals Division ("MMD") acknowledges receipt of your letter on behalf of the Multicultural Alliance for a Safe Environment and Amigos Bravos, dated May 10, 2013, requesting a hearing in the matter of Mt. Taylor Mine Permit Revision Request 13-2.

The MMD is currently conducting an administrative completeness review of the revision application. Please be assured that your request of a hearing will be honored. We will notify you by letter, and provide public notification of the date, place and time of the requested hearing when we have concluded our completeness review.

Please contact me at (505) 476-3416, or by e-mail at david.clark@state.nm.us, as necessary.

Sincerely,

David L. Clark

Coal Program Manager

C: Fernando Martinez, Director, MMD

androlph